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  April 10, 2020 
 

Safeguard Tariff Exclusion Information 
 
 
 
Dear Valued U.S. Import Customer, 
 
 
China Section 301 Exclusion Notices 
 
The Office of the U.S. Trade Representative (USTR) has published additional product exclusions to the China 
Section 301 Safeguard Tariff. 
 
On March 31, 2020, the notice covered twelve (12) product exclusions for List 4 and can be found here.  The 
products covered include certain feathers, certain road warning signs, athletic safety headgear, bicycle lighting 
equipment, certain flat panel televisions, plastic wound or cast coverings, plastic pouches for powdered 
medicaments, certain plastic dispensers, certain urology drain bags, certain ice bags, textile ID wristbands, and 
certain apparatus worn on the wrist.  The exclusion status is retroactive to September 1, 2019 and will expire 
September 1, 2020. 
 
On March 26, 2020, the notice covered One Hundred Seventy-seven (177) new List 3 product exclusions, five (5) 
additional initial List 3 product exclusions, and corrections to two (2) List 3 exclusions.  The notice can be found 
here.  The exclusion status is retroactive to September 24, 2018 and will expire August 7, 2020. 
 
Please note that although exclusions are retroactive, if the entry has liquidated and is past the 180 day protest 
timeline, the exclusions cannot now be applied. 
 
 
Next Exclusions Due to Expire are Set for April 17, 2020 
 
The third set of List 1 exclusions are due to expire on April 17, 2020.  Only eight (8) of the twenty-one (21) product 
exclusions were extended and will now expire on April 17, 2021.  The USTR’s pre-publication notice can be found 
here. 
 
 
Thank you for being our Valued Customer. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact your           
C.H. Robinson commercial representative for further information. 
 
Sincerely, 
C.H. Robinson 

http://www.chrobinson.com/
https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2020/03/31/2020-06600/notice-of-product-exclusions-chinas-acts-policies-and-practices-related-to-technology-transfer
https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2020/03/26/2020-06276/notice-of-product-exclusions-chinas-acts-policies-and-practices-related-to-technology-transfer
https://ustr.gov/sites/default/files/enforcement/301Investigations/Notice_of_Extensions_for_Exclusions_Expiring_April_18%2C_2020.pdf

